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Our Shop 

Quality and taste of our products is very 
much a priority for us. We use local 
producers and suppliers where possible, 
to ensure fresh and sustainably sourced 
produce. We have a great selection of 
homemade pies and pastries as well as 
cheese and cooked meats on our deli 
counter. 

Did you know? Every Friday this counter 
is stocked with a splendid range of 

homemade treats such as triple 
chocolate brownies, or perhaps a fresh 
fruit meringue. Every week is different  

Opening Times 

Monday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Tuesday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Wednesday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Thursday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Friday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Saturday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Sunday 10.00am-4.00pm 

Our Café 
A light and airy café with lots of outside 

space to play or park up bikes. 

Our breakfast and lunch menus offer a range 

of tasty traditional home cooked food. See a 

picture of our very popular Farmers Fry’s 

Breakfast below  

Our speciality is our delicious cakes, pies and 

puddings and our coffee is good too  

We will try our very best to accommodate 

any allergies or food intolerance, just ask 

one of our staff and they will be happy to 

help  To reserve a table, we accept 

telephone Bookings  

hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk 

01377 271038 
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, 
The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly by our team 
of volunteers to every address in the village.  If you need 
help with: 

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155 

Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 

Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333  

Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the email 
below. 

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on 
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting and 
relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would like to 
send an item for publication please email this to the address at 
the bottom of this notice, where one of the team will do their 
best to reply within 2–3 days. 

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising Costs can 
be found on the village website: 
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community Information 
tab. 

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by the 16th 
of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.  

Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that you saw 
their advert in The Bulletin. 

Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility for the 
content of published advertisements. 

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks. 

Welcome to the September issue of The Bulletin. 

There are a lot of fund-raising events planned for the next few 

months. These are listed in Dates for Your Diary on Page 4.  

There is a short report on the Village Show (page 18) and we plan to 

include more photos in the October issue.  The parrots are with us 

here. If you have any photos or comments on the show then please 

let us know by emailing us on the address below.  Thank you. 

There are vacant plots on the Parish council allotments on Beverley 

Road.  We are very fortunate to have parish land available to use for 

allotments. There is some great advice in this article from Garden 

Organics ( https://wickedleeks.riverford.co.uk/lifestyle/how-to-grow

-an-allotment-and-not-give-up/).  If you are interested in having a 

plot then details are on page 19 of this issue. 

We have just received information on the D Day 80th celebration 

event planned for June 6, 2024. Here is an opportunity for us to look 

at details of what turned out to be the largest naval, air and land 

operation in history. 

The Parish Council has indicated its wish to be involved in the 

Primary School’s 150th celebration. 

Lynn Hall has now stepped down from her role on The Bulletin. She 

was the person who organised us and kept us on the right track. She 

is going to be missed and I would like to thank her for all her support 

and wise words during my five-year apprenticeship. Thank you Lynn. 

Melvyn 

https://wickedleeks.riverford.co.uk/lifestyle/how-to-grow-an-allotment-and-not-give-up/
https://wickedleeks.riverford.co.uk/lifestyle/how-to-grow-an-allotment-and-not-give-up/
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

FUTURE DATES  
Saturday 14 October Watton Autumn Fete, 2-4pm, St Mary, Church Lane Watton 

Saturday 14 October Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 12th Anniversary concert at Foreman’s Car Showroom 

Wednesday 18 October Bingo @ the Bowls Club (eyes down 7.30pm) Cranswick Bowls Club 

Thursday 26 – Saturday 28 October      Art Exhibition at Methodist Church Hall 

Saturday 28 October Craft & Produce Market 10:00am–2:00pm at Foreman’s 
Car Showroom 

Saturday 28 October Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI Hall Cranswick 

Wednesday 15 November Bingo @ the Bowls Club (eyes down 7.30pm) 
Cranswick Bowls Club 

Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car Showroom 

Monday 11 December Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir Christmas Singing at 
The White Horse, Cranswick 

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please 
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com                                                 
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact 
Sue Moody on 01377 275333. 

EVERY WEEK  
Monday Community Choir 7:30 -9:00pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 
or www.ywcc.org.uk  

Monday Tai Chi 7:00 -8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. £5.00 
per session.   For more information contact Ted on 01482 
865353 or 07399475129 

Tuesday Pop In 2:00 -4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on 
01377 270220 

Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00 -7:00pm (6-week 
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

 

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at 
SRA Rotsea Lane 

Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430 
810002  

Friday Social Bowling 1:30pm at Hutton Cranswick Bowls 
Club. For more information contact Colin Wright on 01377 
270621 

Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA 
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and 
biscuits 

SEPTEMBER 
Friday 1 September Talk on Amy Johnson 7:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall Admission £5.00 including 
refreshments 

Saturday 2 Dog Show 12 noon-4:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Wednesday 6 Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am in aid of 
MacMillan Cancer Support at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Sunday 10 Quilting Exhibition, Stalls & Tombola 10:00am-
12:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Entrance £3.00 (children 
free) to include tea or coffee & biscuits 

Monday 11 & 25 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside 
Hutton Cranswick Primary School 

Tuesday 12 WI Meeting House Plant Workshop 7:15pm at 
WI Hall, Cranswick. Speaker – Sue of Botany Boutique, 
Hornsea.     Competition – Flower painting 

Friday 15 SRA Annual General Meeting 

Saturday 16 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI hall, 
Cranswick 

Saturday 16 Southgate and Friends Musical Evening 

6:30-10:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane—see page 11 

 

Wednesday 20 Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at Cranswick 
Bowls Club 

Friday 22 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking 
Required. Please contact 
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Frances on 
07813717523 

Saturday 23 Craft & Produce Market 10:00am–2:00pm at 
Foreman’s Car Showroom 

Saturday 23 Last Night of the Proms Concert featuring 
Buckrose Concert Band at Foreman’s Car Showroom.   

Tuesday 26 Book Club 7:15pm at The White Horse, 
Cranswick (front room on the left as you go through the 
main door). Book for discussion-The Snow Child 

Wednesday 27 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick 

Saturday 30 Fashion Show 2:30pm at Foreman’s Garage 
Showroom. Tickets £5.00 in advance from Janet on 01377 
270258   

Saturday 30 Harvest Supper 7:00pm at St Peter’s Church, 
Hutton                                               

http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
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Yorkshire in Bloom 
Results day for the Royal Horticultural Society Yorkshire in 
Bloom Competition is drawing closer. On Thursday, 28th 
September four members of the Village in Bloom team will 
attend the Award Ceremony in Tadcaster to hear the 
results of the judging which took place in July. The village, 
the school and five businesses will get their results and 
receive certificates on that day. We will let you know by 
putting them online and on the Community Facebook page 
as they will be too late for the October Bulletin. 

Perennial plants available 
There are some perennial plants available for collection for 
a small donation to Village in Bloom. Plants include chives, 
marjoram, crocosmia, helianthus, bergenia. There are also 
some pineapple plants which are indoor. If you are 
interested, please get in touch with Heather Teare on 

07800 551659 or 01377 270187 

 

Volunteers needed 
The In Bloom team still needs a volunteer to water and 
deadhead the four containers in Hutton Road on a regular 
basis. If you can help, please get in touch with either Gina 
Simpson or Heather Teare.  

 

Also, if anyone would like to take over the planting and 
maintenance of the War Memorial please get in touch with 
either Gina or Heather.  

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact: 
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 270173 or 
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com or on 270187 

All offers of help are welcome  



6 

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  

WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Rev'd Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592  

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

The Church Council reaches a sad decision on the fate 

of an important tree in the Church Yard. 

  It is impossible not to notice the impressive tree that is sited just 
inside the gates at the main entrance to St Peter’s Church. The tree 
is thought to be between 250 and 300 years old and has really 
become part of the landscape. It will certainly feature in many 
people’s Wedding and Christening photographs. 
  As you may have seen, the wonderful Sycamore tree has been in 
obvious decline over the last 5 or 6 years, with more and more of 
the canopy dying back and small branches and pieces of bark falling 
off. Remedial work was done on the tree, about 4 years ago when 
several dead branches were removed.  Despite this, the decline has 
continued, and we now know why, following the visitations of 
several Arborists. 
  The tree has a fungal infection called “Sooty Bark Disease”, which 
unfortunately cannot be cured, and the tree is failing rapidly.  The 
experts advise us that the tree is unsafe as dead branches could fall, 
not only on people visiting the Church, but on the Public Footpath 
that runs through the Church yard.  If left as it is there is also a 
potential risk that the whole tree could fall. 
  This tree has such character that we really do not want to lose it. It 
has grown so big that it has hidden within it a gravestone thought to 
belong to someone named Baron, who lived in Hutton. The Church 
Council has therefore reached the difficult decision to ask a tree 
surgeon to reduce the tree to a monolith standing 5-6 metres high, 
thereby preserving the majority of the wood, not disrupting the 
grave and making the Church and Churchyard a safe space.  Please 
understand that this is a reluctant compromise  
  
Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) 
On behalf of the Parochial Church Council, St Peter’s Church. 

August 2023 

Summer 2012 

To illustrate the changes that have 
taken place with this tree. 

Services for St Peter’s in September –All welcome 
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church 
 

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 

methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

This is a short account of how the 
churches in Hutton Cranswick are 
working together to share stories 
from the bible with the younger 
generations. 

One thing in which our churches 
have been involved is a project called ‘Open the Book.’  This 
is a nationwide initiative in our primary schools.  It involves 
teams of adults visiting a school once a week during 
assembly time to bring the bible stories alive in costume, 
through drama. Historically, this can involve every 
denomination of the church, as people from different 
backgrounds join together and contribute their special gifts.   

The children respond with excitement and anticipation, 

especially when they are called to be involved, which 
happens very often   They love the way the stories come to 
life.  Bob Hartman, who himself is a gifted storyteller brings 
his own unique perspective to these stories.  For example, 
at the very beginning in the creation story come the words, 
“Then Adam and Eve smile,” - THE WORLD’S VERY FIRST 
SMILE   There is usually a song, often accompanied by 
actions, which although the older children pretend to 
disdain, are usually joining in with by the end. 

Schools that the Open The Book team have visited have 
included: Sledmere, Wetwang, Garton, Nafferton, Leven 
and of course our own Hutton Cranswick.  Currently the 
team are working in Lockington and Beswick schools. 

More Dates for your Diary 

‘Last Night of the Proms’ concert by the Buckrose band at Foreman’s Garage: 23rd September 

Churches Together Healing Service at St Peter’s: 15th October, 4.00 p.m. 

‘Love Food, Hate Waste’ Cookery Demonstration: 18th November, 6.00 p.m. 

St Peter’s Churchyard  – A Community Green Space  

Many people walk through the 
churchyard every day, either as 
a shortcut, to exercise their 
dogs or to remember loved 
ones in their special place. I 
have been looking with interest 
recently at some of the 
memorials and wondering 
about the stories of the people 
and their families. One person 
who knows a lot about this 
space is Myrtle Thompson, who 
has been going to St Peter’s 
church for 70 years and keeps 
all the records of the 

churchyard up to date, among many other things.  

Lots of people help with the maintenance of this area, 
cutting the grass, strimming and weeding etc. Many 
others quietly do jobs such as tidying up and planting 
bulbs and it would be lovely to find out who you all are – 
to meet you and thank you in person. 

Many of you will know about the people buried in the 
graveyard and may have researched your family tree to 
find out who you are related to. We are planning an open 
afternoon in October for people to come and look at the 

plan of the graveyard, to find out information and to tell us 
what they know about the people buried there. It is 
reputed that one lady in our village is related to over 150 
people in the churchyard  We would love to meet her and 
everyone who is interested in this space. 

In addition we are looking at making the grounds a more 
eco-friendly area and we would love to hear your ideas. 
Young people are especially ‘clued up’ on this so please 
bring your children along. We will provide refreshments. 

Watch this space for the details in October’s edition – and 
Facebook and community noticeboards  
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What is a volcano? 

A volcano is a person that has 
eaten chilli. 

It is a red slush puppy exploding. 

A volcano is a Million squashed 
cherry’s. 

It is a flame thrower going out of 
control. 

By Jacob W 

What is a volcano? 

A volcano is a bleeding mole on 
earth’s head. 

It is a burnt traffic cone. 

A volcano is a pyramid of doom. 

It is Santa’s bigger lump of coal. 

A volcano is a fire of death. 

By Jacob O 

What is lava? 

Lava is hot and bright                                                                                          
at night it lights up the midnight sky. 

When the lava burns up it splatters and                                                                      
burst and creates a flaming fire.  

Lava is as scorching hot as the middle of                                                           
the big bright sun. 

When the lava flows it creates a big burst                                                                 
of bright colour.  

By Kaitlyn 
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The Little Book Emporium 

31 Market Pl, Driffield YO25 6AR, UK 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/
the_little_book_emporium_driffield 

Well, only 7 members turned up for our meeting on the 
25th July...due to the wet weather and holidays.  

The book we discussed was The Keeper of Stories by Sally 
Page. An interesting story about a cleaning lady who 
works for many people and so hears their stories until 
one day she confides in one of her 'clients' about her 
story.....this ultimately changes her life. We scored the 
book 8 out of 10.  

 

The book for discussion at the 
meeting on September 26 is  

The Snow Child by Eowyn Ivey.  

 

Come and join us...you will 

 be most welcome.  

 

Tuesday September 26  at 7.15pm 
in the White Horse Inn. 

Rehearsals are well under way for our 12th 
Anniversary Concert to raise much needed funds 
for Driffield Foodbank. There will be songs both 
old and new, a quiz, raffle supper and a 
performance from David Hinde who sang for us 
at the Coronation Concert. Tickets can be 
purchased from either myself or from Foreman's 
Garage.  
 
Also coming up is an evening of music at the SRA 
on Saturday September 16. The singing duo 
'Southgate' will be joined by other local 
performers to raise money for the SRA. Tickets 
cost £10 to include a pie and pea supper. These 
can be purchased from either myself or 
Foreman's Garage.  
 
In Harmony  
Fiona Bone  

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 

DRAFT 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 26th July, 2023. 

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm. 

Present:  Councillors: Alderton, Bucknall, Holtby, Jones, Kelly, Poolford, Richardson, Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson 
(in the Chair).  Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. Parishioner: One. The Clerk recorded the minutes. 

23/175 Apologies: Councillors: Ingham, Mrs Simpson.  

23/176 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: – 

Cllr Poolford - Item 7(b) Minute 23/180(b) - Pecuniary – Allotment Tenant. 

23/177 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 28th June, 2023, be approved 
and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Poolford). 

23/178 Financial Monitoring: -  

(a) 2023-24 Budget – Month 4 position was noted. 

(b) The Bank Reconciliation at July, 2023 was £114,171.21. 

23/179 East Riding of Yorkshire Local Plan - Cllr Teare had circulated documents issued by the planning inspector in 
advance of the public inquiry.  The inspector had asked two questions regarding Hutton Cranswick: 

a) What key factors determined the selection of new housing allocation CRA-F over the other site options in Hutton 
Cranswick? What is the nature of the deliverability issue at CRA-C? 

b) What was the reason for the proposed increase of the site area and capacity of CRA-F and is it necessary for 
soundness? 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council had amended its original submission relating to CRA-F; increasing the size by 2.06 hectares 
(from 4.53ha to 6.59ha); and the capacity of the housing allocation by 6 (from 124 to 130). 

                            Original                                                           Amended 

                    

It was Resolved (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare) to submit a written statement to the Inquiry Programme 
Officer (ian@localplanservices.co.uk) regards CRA-F: -  

East Riding Local Plan Update – Examination – Matters, Issues and Questions 

Matter 13 – Allocations in Rural Service Centres and Primary Villages - Rural Service Centres – CRA-F 

Hutton Cranswick Parish Council request the Inquiry is fully satisfied that: 

The development has systems for surface water drainage and sewage, that fully comply with the highest of industry 
standards. Currently, in periods of heavy rainfall, Southgate suffers severe flooding (surface water and raw 
sewage). Residents fear the development will make the matter much worse if proper robust systems are not in 
place. The opportunity to reduce flooding is paramount should the development proceed. 

With regards vehicular access to and from the development; (a) it does not compromise the existing safe route from 
Hobman Lane to the A164 and (b) a danger is not created in allowing a new vehicle access at Southgate. 
Southgate is a no-through narrow road and unsuitable for access to the development site. 

The make up of the development is suitable for the needs of the Village. A range of smaller bungalows and affordable 
starter homes. 

mailto:ian@localplanservices.co.uk
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23/180 Garden Allotments – (a) an advert inviting new tenants would be placed in the Driffield and Wolds Weekly 
(proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Thompson). 

(b) The allotment application form, tenancy agreement, letter to tenants and rent charged were reviewed. It was 
Resolved to accept the documents, as presented, and set the annual rent at £15.00 per plot (proposed Cllr 
Richardson /seconded Cllr Thompson). 

23/181 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:      

(a) 23/01491/PLF: Erection of extension to existing shed at B I Halder and Son, Cranswick Industrial Estate, Beverley 
Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE - Permission Granted – 3 Conditions. 

(b) 23/01459/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear at Base Camp, 27A Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of 
Yorkshire, YO25 9QA - Permission Granted – 3 Conditions. 

(c) 23/01162/PLF:  Erection of a single storey conservatory to rear at 1 Innkeepers Gardens, Hutton Cranswick, East 
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9FJ - Permission Granted – 3 Conditions. 

(d) 23/01401/TPO: TPO - HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF 330) G6 - Crown reduce 1 no. Ash tree to 3-metre-high stem, 
due to the tree being in the advanced stages of dieback and close proximity to the house, road and village power 
lines is of concern, due to the deteriorating condition of the tree at 22 Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, 
YO25 9QA – Permission Granted. 

(e) 23/01508/PLF: Erection of single storey extension to rear following removal of existing conservatory at 19 
Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX - Permission Granted – 3 Conditions. 

23/182 Planning Applications:  

(a) East Riding Design Code – A public consultation was proposed to commence from the 4th September, 2023 for 6 
weeks. The Council would consider making a response to the consultation at the September, 2023 meeting. 

(b) 23/02014/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Crown reduce 1 no. Horse Chestnut tree by approx. 4-5 
metres to remove outside limbs to rebalance, reduce weight and increase safety at Cranswick Green Amenity Land, 
The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU- Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not 
to object to the application (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan). 

(c) The Hornsea Four Offshore Wind Farm Order 2023 – Notice of Authorisation of Compulsory Acquisition to all 
persons occupying, or with an interest in the Land Order Notice of Compulsory Acquisition under Section 134(7) of 
the Planning Act 2008 was noted. 

23/183 Representatives reports: - 

(a) In Bloom – A report previously circulated noted that the Yorkshire in Bloom 2023 Judging on the 4th July, 2023 
went as planned. The Team expressed thanks to all involved in organising various aspects of the visit. A full write up 
of the day had appeared in the Driffield and Wolds Weekly. 

(b) SRA – The AGM on the 15th September, 2023 was to consider a new fee structure and the end of year accounts. 
The architect was to provide detailed costings for the new build project. The second stage documentation for the U.K. 
Prosperity Fund application had been submitted. 

The Ryedale Cycling event was a success. Thanks went to all those that provided “puddings”.   

Forthcoming events in 2023 included; the monthly quiz nights; a 10k Charity Run on 30th July; Classic Car Rally on the 
20th August; a Dog show on the 2nd September; a Fashion Show on the 30th September; and plans for Santa’s Grotto 
on the 21st December. The fund raiser for 2024 was planned for the 15th June, with a reserve date of the 22nd June. 

The work on extending the kitchen was nearing completion. 

It was Resolved to permit the use of the Gatehouse Lake track as a means of access, to bring equipment for a new 
activity of axe throwing, that was to take place at the far end of the SRA field. The gate code was to be given to a 
member of the SRA Committee only (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Richardson). 

(c) Pond – The resin animals and birds had been hidden on the island for the Summer.  Cllr Sibley-Calder was to 
contact the Environment Agency regards re-stocking the pond with fish. 
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(d) Village Show – Councillor Teare reported that in 2018, the Village Show aimed to be self-financing and bring the 
community together, to experience activities aimed at a wide range of different people. So far, the Show has improved 
year-on-year and given rise to a successful craft and produce market held each month, between April and November. This 
year there had to be last minute changes to the arrangements, due to the atrocious weather, but despite these 
significant challenges the Show was a success and extremely well attended. 

A financial statement for the 2023 Show would be available at the next parish council meeting. 

It was recognised the Village Show was now an established annual event with a comprehensive Event Management Plan 
in place for its safe running, which was reviewed each year. It was Resolved to grant permission for appropriate parking 
of vehicles on The Green for all future shows (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Thompson).  

The Chairman congratulated the Committee in overcoming the challenges of the recent bad weather in putting on a well 
organised and successful Show.  

23/184 Hutton Cranswick School – Resolved – To accept the Chair of Governors invitation to be involved in celebrating 
the school’s 150th Anniversary (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).  

23/185 Sunderlandwick PV Farm – Elgin Energy had confirmed the Community Benefit Fund for the village was £70, 
000.00. However, release of the grant was subject to permission to connect to the National Grid, which could be several 
years away. 

23/186 Business Modernisation – Resolved – (a) To set up a huttoncranswickpc.gov.uk email account (proposed Cllr 
Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan) and (b) To make a budget provision of £2000.00 for the Council’s computer systems 
(proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Poolford). 

23/187 Gatehouse Lake – The Angling Club had provided a costed proposal in support of its request for a grant to part 
fund Phase 3 of the Fishing Peg Renewal Programme (3 pegs).  It was Resolved to accept the proposal and to place orders 
for the cost of plant and materials required for Phase 3 (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Jones). 

23/188 East Riding of Yorkshire Council's Community Governance Review – The Council was to consider the review as 
part of the second round of consultation at its September, 2023 Meeting.  

23/189 Play Area – Resolved – To remove the damaged basket swing and make a budget provision of £500.00 for the 
works (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson). 

23/190 Trees on the Green – Other than works at 23/182(b), there were no proposed works identified at present.  

23/191 Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Training – Cllr Sibley-Calder aimed to organise three CPR training sessions 
at the WI Hall. The sessions were hosted by the Parish Council. 

23/192 Community Speed Watch Group – Cllr Richardson agreed to lead on establishing a Group. 

23/193 Payments – £3,483.81 

 

 

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare). 

 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3929 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall  20.00 0.00 20.00

3930 Business Stream Water Service Charge at allotments: 21/04/23 - 16/06/23 47.76 0.00 47.76

3931 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll /HMRC EOY - Q1 2023-24 ( 01/04/2023 to 30/06/2023). 45.48 9.10 54.58

3932 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge (02/06/2023 to 02/07/2023) 17.71 0.89 18.60

3933 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services

Cutting Greens:05,19 and 26/06/2023 Maintenance at: allotments (22/175); 

Centenary Wood and SRA Woodland 833.00 166.60 999.60

3934 The Friends of Hutton Cranswick School Donation towards new School shed  (23/155) 1880.83 0.00 1880.83

3935 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 460.44 2.00 462.44

Total 3305.22 178.59 3483.81
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23/194 Payment of invoices received between 27th July, 2023 and 23rd August, 2023 – Resolved – That invoices received 
during the period ending the 23rd August, 2023 are considered for payment, by e-mail, with those approved, reported to 
the September, 2023 meeting (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson). 

23/195 Community Safety – Defibrillator Campaign: The British Heart Foundation, in partnership with the Resuscitation 
Council UK, the Association of Ambulance Chief Executives and the National Health Service, had set up The Circuit: the 
national defibrillator network database, which provided information on where defibrillators were located. The Circuit was 
live in all ambulance services across the UK. Registering a defibrillator with The Circuit enabled emergency services, 
including first responders, to locate the nearest publicly accessible external defibrillator when treating someone suffering 
a sudden cardiac arrest. The Council’s defibrillators were registered with The Circuit. Cllr Sibley-Calder reported that the 
school had recently received a defibrillator as part of a government roll-out programme.  

23/196 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: - 

Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – July, 2023. 

East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Training Guide for Councillors, Chairmen 
and Officers. 

Update from the Environment Agency on stabilising Rotsea Drain. 

ERNLLCA Councillor Training 19th July 2023 at Bridlington Town Council Offices. 

ERNLLCA Playground inspection courses. 

National Highways and Transport (NHT) Public Satisfaction Survey. 

Anti-Social Behaviour Data - East Wolds & Coastal between 1st October, 2022 and 31st March, 2023. 

Closure of Station Road Level Crossing, Hutton Cranswick between 3rd, 4th and 5th September, 2023. 

Application for funding from the WI Committee withdrawn. 

The Conservation Volunteers Hull & Humber (TCV) request to be considered for future landscape works. 

Invitation to join Northern Gas Networks’ online stakeholder conference on 14th September, 2023. 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Standards Committee Meeting – 25th July, 2023. 

Parish and Town Council Liaison and Communications - Open Door facility. 

Police and Crime Survey. 

School Uniform Re-cycle - Driffield and Surrounding Villages. 

Creation of a 'Quiet Lane' on the National Cycling Network, between Driffield, Skerne and Hutton Cranswick – 
Deferred to the September meeting. 

Concerns caused by a drainage issue on Hotham Road – The concerns would be raised with East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council. 

The monthly inspection log of the Play Area. 

23/197 Bulletin – Topics for the September Edition would be (a) Residents views on parish council spending, (b) 
Community Safety and (c) The allotments. 

23/198 Next Meeting – 27th September, 2023 at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.  

23/199 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to 

be transacted, the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2) Public Bodies 
Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were invited to leave the meeting (proposed Cllr 
Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare). 

23/200 Review of the agricultural holdings’ tenancies – Resolved to accept the recommendations in the review from the 
Agent and take no action at present (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Poolford). 

Cllr Thompson reported on the progress in finalising commercial and legal negotiations relating to the SEGL2 Project. 

Cllr Holtby resigned from his role of Parish Councillor.  

The Chairman thanked him for all he had done since joining the Council in February, 2020. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 
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More Show photos in the next issue 

With over 400 entries into the show exhibition – a 20% 
increase on last year – all effort was made to ensure the 
Hutton Cranswick 7th Village show happened despite the 
wet weather forecast.  

The regular craft and produce market, with over 20 stalls, 
went into its own marquee. The exhibition tent had its 
own new base and with help from Driffield Show display 
boards managed to house the additional entries.  

Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir opened the show with 
their excellent repertoire. Hutton Cranswick Art group 
staged their own exhibition - they are holding their next 
exhibition in the Methodist Hall in October. 

Buckrose Concert Band provided musical entertainment 
in the café area. They are due back in Hutton Cranswick 
on September 23rd with the Last Night of The Proms 
Concert at Foreman’s Showroom. 

The Dog Show, sponsored by Fields of Paws dog walking 
field, had a new Champion of Champion Trophy won by 
village newcomer Rosco. 

The only casualty for the show from the rain was the 
intervillage Tug of War competition.  

New this time round was the St John’s Ambulance 
roadshow. They hosted free first aid demonstrations, an 
opportunity to look around the vehicles and displays and 
learn how to save lives. For more information about what 
St John Ambulance does and how to volunteer, visit 
www.sja.org.uk 

Thanks to UK Bars, our local village-based company for 
the marquee and all the equipment, K Com for the 
signage and Rich and Kelly Wilkinson for the loan of the 
40 bails. 

Also new this time was sticks of Hutton Cranswick rock – 
decorated in village colours - it is available to buy at the 
Craft and Produce Market which will takes place on the 
fourth Saturday each month at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom. 

Thank you to all who ventured out in the damp weather. 
See you all at the next market.  

http://www.sja.org.uk
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 
Tel: 01377 270058 

E-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com 

Richard Alderton 

Tel: 271848 

Rich Bucknall 

Tel: 07711 288349  

Lynda Ingham 

Tel: 07432 558051 

Steve Jones 

Tel: 07950 253904 

Joanne Kelly 

Tel: 270737 

John Poolford 

Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 

Tel: 270248 

Ian Sibley-Calder 

Tel: 07770 632893 

Gina Simpson 

Tel: 270173 

Richard Swan 

Tel: 07711 623967 

Melvyn Teare MBE 

Tel: 270187 

Russell Thompson 

Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday 27 
September starting at 7.00pm. The meeting will 
be in the WI Hall. Details will be published on the 
village notice boards and website at least 3 days in 
advance of the meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early in the 
agenda, the public and councillors may ask 
questions or make statements (limited to 3 
minutes per person). For further information 
please contact the Parish Clerk. 

Allotments: These are situated on Beverley Road. 
To rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th of an 
acre for £15  each year, then please fill in an 
application form and send it to the Parish Clerk. An 
application form is available on the council’s 
website. When a plot becomes available you will be 
contacted. Thank you. 
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Raised the 

Grand Total of 

£700 
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New members always welcome 

Social Bowling on Friday afternoon 

See website for more information 

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club 

Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 

At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QN 

There was of course no WI meeting in August but that 

doesn't mean we weren't active.  There were two stalls 

at the Village Show (tombola and cake stalls) as well as 

a Cake stall at the Craft and Produce Market, the Pig 

Bingo and a lovely afternoon tea at the Stove cafe 

bistro in the Cranswick Garden Centre.   

September starts with a meeting on the 12th when 

Sue from Botany Boutique in Hornsea will be doing a 

houseplant workshop. On the 16th is the ever popular 

Pig Bingo and on the 23rd our cake stall at the Craft 

and Produce Market.  

Do come along to any of the events...you will be very 

welcome. If you want to talk to someone about joining 

the WI there is always someone happy to help at any 

event.  

Have you the space  
to help us out please? 

 
Elsewhere in this month's Bulletin, a poster notifies 
readers of the model railway event taking place at 
Foreman's on October 7th. 
Primarily, this is an occasion to erect and showcase 
a large model of Nafferton, with added supporting 
cast. 
The large-scale model, impressively built by 
Bempton resident Marcus Woodcock over the last 
ten years, is now stored in sections here in Hutton 
Cranswick, and is due to appear at various 
exhibitions in 2024, starting with the large Easter 
Show at York Racecourse. 
Aside from Janet Foreman's generosity, we really 
need to find somewhere else locally to erect the 
layout for test and maintenance for up to a week at 
a time. Space required is 32 x 16 feet - so it will 
require an outbuilding or large garage to do the job. 
If anyone can help, please phone 01377 270565 or 
email yorkshire.wellies@btinternet.com. 

Thank you 

For places after the holidays or to 

join our waiting list get in touch 

on cranswickscouts@gmail.com. 

Beavers is for 6-8 year old, Cubs 

8-10.5 year olds and Scouts 10.5-

14 year olds: all sections are 

open to both boys and girls. 

Bingo 
Wednesday 20 September  

Eyes down 7.30pm, Doors open 7.00pm 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club  

mailto:yorkshire.wellies@btinternet.com
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Volun-
teers 

Fields of Paws Secure Dog 

field for freedom runs in 

Hutton Cranswick 

Contact Richard 07737 
831244 to book a private 
45min session off lead for 

£6 for up to 3 dogs 

Rainbows have completed a Bugs Challenge badge- which involved lots of bug themed games and crafts and a visit from 
the Beverley Bee-keepers which they thoroughly enjoyed – they even got to look the part   

One Rainbow has gained her Gold award – the highest achievement in Rainbows.  

 

Brownies did the ‘Eureka’ challenge badge which was science based – part of this badge 
saw them making armpit fudge – great sticky fun  The girls also completed their 
Inventing badge too. 

Three Brownies achieved their Gold awards, again the highest achievement award – it 
has been extra hard for these girls to complete this as they had to have some meetings 
on zoom at the start of their Brownie journey but they really committed to the challenge 
and we are so proud of them.  

 

Guides had an active summer term with wide games in Centenary Wood, a trail mix hike, 
water night, rounders on the Green and some experimental baking. Guides have also 
achieved their Communicate and Camp skills builder badges this term. 

All three units took part in our District funday at Guideacres campsite, with a Carnival 
theme – a truly memorable day of fun (and rain ) and the chance to meet other members 
of Girlguiding.  

Guides took part in a two-night camp over the fun day weekend using the camping skills they learnt this term. 

 

We have places available in Rainbows and Brownies – if you wish to register your daughter with a view to her joining, 
please visit www.girlguiding.org.uk. You can also contact us at hcrainbows@gmail.com if you require any further 
information. 

Rainbows (ages 4-7) meet at Hutton Cranswick School Tues 4.45-5.45pm  

Brownies (ages 7-10) meet at Hutton Cranswick School Tues 6pm to 7.15pm  

Guides (ages 10-14) meet at Cranswick Methodist Hall Tues 7pm to 8.30pm  

It’s been another busy fun-packed term for Guiding in the village 
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Hutton Cranswick SRA  

Annual General Meeting 
If the heading above provokes a yawn, please repress it and 
read on   

The Annual General Meeting will be held in the Clubhouse 
on Friday 15th September. Everyone is welcome – you do not 
have to be a member of the SRA to attend. It’s an important 
meeting because the association needs to elect its officers 
and review its constitution. The annual accounts are also 
presented and discussed. If you would like to have some 
input into the SRA and its future direction of travel, 
particularly perhaps the proposed new building, then do 
please come along. 

If you would like to put yourself forward for a role on the 
Committee, please email huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com 
for a nomination form. You don’t have to have a specific job 
such as Secretary, there is space for general committee 
members. 

New Contact Details for the SRA Quiz Night 
The SRA Chair, Frances Johnson, has kindly agreed to take 
over the organisation of the monthly quiz night. If you would 
like to book a table (or individual places) to enjoy a fun 
evening of quizzing with great food, please contact Frances 
either on the usual SRA e-mail 
huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com or by phone on 07813 
717523. 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 
A new group, comprising volunteers from the SRA and 
others, is taking over the running of the Macmillan Coffee 
Mornings on Wednesdays. A big ‘thank you’ to Trish, Lesley 
and her team for running it so well and for so long. Nothing 
at all major will change about the event, so please do come 
along on Wednesday mornings. The first session is on 
Wednesday 6th September. (See advert on Page 8) 

Forthcoming Events 
2nd September Dog Show 

6th September Macmillan Coffee Morning (and every 
Wednesday thereafter). 

15th September SRA AGM 

16th September Southgate and Friends: Musical Evening 
at the SRA 

22nd September Quiz Night [note the change from the 
original date] 

30th September Fashion Show (Foreman’s Garage) 

SRA Events Diary 
Social media isn’t the only place to find information on the 
Web. Don’t forget the Hutton Cranswick website, where you 
look up what’s happening at the SRA. If you want to see if 
the hall is free or what is happening generally, please log on 
to https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-
events/ 

Booking the SRA Hall 
The SRA Hall is a great venue for birthday parties and other 
celebrations. There are reduced rates for Hutton Cranswick 
residents and a staffed bar may be available. For further 
details, please go to the hall booking information page on 
the Hutton Cranswick website: https://
www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/
sra-hall-booking/. 

Contacting the SRA 
If you would like to become a friend of the SRA, give us your 
thoughts on the proposed new hall, sign up for Quiz Night, 
book the hall or just have a general enquiry, please e-mail 
huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com or contact the Secretary 
on 07871 151064. 

mailto:huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com
mailto:huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-events/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-events/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/
mailto:huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com
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